## Mayor's Message



Hello Laguna Niguel!

As we wrap up another amazing summer season, I am thrilled to announce that this weekend marks the return of the highly anticipated Sea Country Festival! This year's Festival is yet another wonderful opportunity for residents of all ages to come together and create lifelong memories in the community we love to call home.

I hope that you, your friends, and your family are all planning to join us for this exciting end-of-summer celebration. This free-entry, three-day community event kicks off this Friday night, August 23rd, and runs through Sunday, August 25th. It promises to be a truly unforgettable experience for all as we bid farewell to summer with live music, carnival rides, games, delicious food, and so much more.

Our incredible City staff has planned a full schedule of entertaining activities and performances throughout each day of the festival! You can enjoy live music from various talented artists and entertainers on both our Community Stage and Main Stage. Be sure not to miss our popular nightly headliners: Flashback Heart Attack on Friday, the 90's Rock Show on Saturday, and The Highwayman Show on Sunday. For those seeking thrills, our carnival rides are ready to deliver fun for all! Unlimited ride wristbands will be available for purchase at the festival for \$40 each, per day, or if you prefer just a few rides, individual tickets will also be available. Each evening of the festival has its own exciting theme—Friday will feature Totally 80's Night, Saturday will bring us Throwback 90's Night, and on Sunday, don't forget your cowboy boots and hat for Country Night!

The Sea Country Festival is scheduled to take place on Dorine and El Lazo, between the Laguna Design Center and the Chet Holifield Federal Building. Parking will be available at lots M, N, and J at the Chet Holifield Federal Building. Limited parking will also be available at the Laguna Niguel Skate & Soccer Park, and a free shuttle service will also be provided from the Sea Country Senior & Community Center.

We're so excited to celebrate this special event with all of you! The Sea Country Festival is the perfect opportunity to create cherished memories together, and I encourage you to visit <a href="www.cityoflagunaniguel.org/festival">www.cityoflagunaniguel.org/festival</a> for more information about the full schedule of events, parking maps, and all the happenings at the festival. I look forward to seeing you this weekend and please don't forget to say hi!

Warm regards,

Kelly Jennings

Kelly Jennings Mayor, City of Laguna Niguel